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K RFLR GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT
EHREBE®EB HOME AFFAIRS BUREAU
. 315T FLOOR, SOUTHORN CENTRE,
FERF 130 HENNESSY ROAD,
KRHE—EF=+3% WAN CHAI,
BEFL=+— HONG KONG.
F RNt OurRel.:  L/M 90(07) REIEVES Tel. No. : 2835 1388
ZREMBEE Your Ref.: C0O70417(1) BEITHE Fax No, : 2832 9983

7 May 2007

Dr the Hon. Fernando Cheung Chiu-hung
The Hon. Emily Lau Wai-hing, TP

c/o Legislative Council Secretariat
Legislative Council Building

8 Jackson Road

Central

Hong Xong

Dear Mr Cheung and Ms Lau,

Redevelopment of the Hong Kong Sports Institute

Thank you for your letter dated 17 April 2007 under -reference
C070417(1), further to discussion at the LegCo Home Affairs Panel meeting on
the above project. I am writing to address your concerns expressed therein on
the retention of the stables and arenas built for the 2008 Olympic and
Paralympic Equestrian Events (Equestrian Events) by the Hong Kong Jockey
Club (HKJC) and about the role of Dr Eric Li, Chairman of the Hong Kong
Sports Institute Limited (HKSIL), in the captioned project.

As we have explained in the Panel paper on the redevelopment of
the Hong Kong Sports Institute (HKST), in planning the redevelopment of the
HKSI and drawing up the scope of the project, the Government and the HKSI
Redevelopment Project Steering Committee (PSC) have taken into account the
views of all key stakeholders, including the Sports Federation and Olympic
Committee of Hong Kong, China, the national sports assoctations of the elite
sports and sports for the disabled, coaches, athletes, and the Board and staff of
the HKSIL. The redevelopment project has assumed an expected project
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application of 10 to 15 years. In other words, the current project scope within
the reduced site boundary (that is, net of the 44,000 square metres used for
stables and arenas to support the co-hosting of the Equestrian Events) should
be capable of meeting HKSI’s elite training needs over this period. As a
matter of fact, the uses of the site in question in the HKSI prior to its temporary
relocation, namely a golf driving range and grass pitches, were not targeting
elite sports training.

On the other hand, given the proximity of the Equestrian stables
and arenas to the Sha Tin Racecourse and the serious subsidence problems in
the main stable compound of the Sha Tin Racecourse, the HKIC has asked that
it should be allowed to retain the Equestrian stables so that a major plan to
replace all stable blocks in the Sha Tin Racecourse could proceed. To uphold
the integrity of the racing industry in Hong Kong and its contribution to
general revenue and charities, the Government considers it necessary and
reasonable to accede to the HKJC’s request. As the Equestrian stables are
required for decanting horses from the stables in the Sha Tin Racecourse for
repair or rebuilding works to proceed, the duration of the retention will have to
tie in with the repair/rebuilding programme that the HKJC will adopt. A
preliminary indication suggests a period of 7 to 10 years.

The proposed HKSI redevelopment comprising new facilities and
refurbishment to existing facilities will only be completed in the third quarter
of 2011 at the earliest, about three years after the Equestrian Events.
Realistically, it is not envisaged that another major expansion on site would
proceed in the foreseeable future. We are therefore of the view that the
retention of the Equestrian stables by the HKJC for a period of 7 to 10 years
would not adversely affect elite sports training in Hong Kong. As regards the
long term use of the concerned site, it would be determined in due course, as
needed, taking account of the best public interest.

In respect of your concern about the role of Dr Eric Li in view of
his capacities as Chairman of the HKSIL and a Voting Member of the HKJIC in
the HKSI redevelopment project, particularly given the above intention to
allow the HKJC to retain the Equestrian stables, T wish to make it very clear
that there is no question of any conflict of interest. It should be noted that the
entire site of the HKSI at Fo Tan is on Government land allocated to the
Director of Leisure and Cultural Services. To make way for the Equestrian
Events, the HKSI is no longer a tenant of the site in question, which has been
leased to the Equestrian Events (Hong Kong) of the Games of XXIX Olympiad
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Company Limited (the Equestrian Company). As HKSI is not a grantee
holding the land, the discussion over permanent or temporary uses of the land
is a matter between the Government and the relevant party. The HKSIL or its
Chairman therefore have no role whatsoever in the discussions between the
Government and the HKJC over the latter’s request to retain the Equestrian
stables built on the land upon completion of the Equestrian Events when the
current lease with the Equestrian Company ceases.

Furthermore, it should be noted that the proposals and decisions
relating to the HKSI redevelopment are not made by the Chairman of the
HKSIL on his own. They reflect the collective decisions of the PSC
comprising members from the Board of the HKSIL, representatives from
relevant government bureaux/departments and other individual members. On
the other hand, as a Voting Member of HKJC, we understand that Dr Li has no
role or involvement in HKJC’s management.

As requested by the Clerk to the Home Affairs Panel, I am .
copying this reply to her for circulation to other Panel Members. I am happy
to answer other queries you may have at the coming Panel meeting and look
forward to your support for this important project to promote elite sports
development in Hong Kong.

Yours sincerely,

( Mrs Carrie Lam )
Permanent Secretary for Home Affairs

c.c. Hon Choy So-yuk, JP, Chairman, Panel on Home A ffairs
Dr Eric Li, GBS, JP, Chairman, Hong Kong Sports Institute Limited
Miss Flora Tai, Chief Council Secretary(2)2, Legislative Council Secretariat
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